
HELPERS for 5/29/22 HISTORY SCHEDULE 

Nursery l, ll, & lll   

Rhonda Ebeling Ashley Ebeling 

Tracy Barnes Carol Waibel 

Joeli Burkhart Avyn Burkhart 

Children’s  

Message Youth 

Ushers:  

*Don Bullock Kevin Williams 

Clayton Phillips Bob Nations 

AM Benediction Jeff Waibel 

Decision         

Counselor Janice Walthall 

Sun./Wed.  Jim Walthall 

Accompanist Jan Jenkins 

Week 5/22/2022 

ATTENDANCE 

Sunday School 72 

Worship Service 100 

Online Worship Offline 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Budget Needs $4,013.51 

Budget Given $1,928.00 

Yearly Needs $135,297.71 

Yearly Given $65,850.13 

Sunday, May 29,  2022 

9:30 AM Sunday School 

10:40 AM Worship Service 

 

Email:  windsorfbc@embarqmail.com          Online:  www.fbcwindsor.org          Facebook:  FBC Windsor MO 

Office Hours:    Monday-Thursday 9:00am-12:15pm, 12:45pm-4:00pm (Closed on Fridays and holidays) 

Pastor Mike Brown      Phone: 573.660.2122   Email: bromikebrown82@outlook.com 

 

Dear FBC family, 

            I want to encourage the church not to miss out on a blessing. I had the privilege of 

leading the service at Windsor Health the past Sunday by myself. The singing wasn’t the   

greatest, mainly me, but Jackie carried us through. We laughed; a few cried when we talked about 

Connie Goff; we enjoyed reading from the Bible. It was a wonderful time of encouragement for 

me. So, I want to encourage you to join the service when it is our turn in the rotation again. You 

will be blessed.  

In Christ, 

Pastor Mike 

The Columns 

(A publication of First Baptist Church, Windsor, MO) 

 

REACHING, TEACHING, AND GROWING,  

ALL TO THE GLORY OF GOD! 
 

May 26, 2022 



June BIRTHDAYS 

2 Corie Hamilton 

3 Marla Stipetich 

6 Kady Dory 

 Neil Helbling 

 Kristin (Brummit) Saunders 

7 Lexi Jenkins 

8 MacKenzie Howard 

12 Henry Spear 

16 Kathy Williamson 

17  Ronnie Dady 

21 Rhonda Ebeling 

22 Jubilee Brown 

25 Eli Dittmer 

 Rick Rollins 

26 Kevin Williams 

27 Shelby Williams 

28  Scott Kellock 

30 Jude Burkhart 

 Gloria Ellis-Young 

JUNE CALENDAR 
5 8:30 AM  Deacon Meeting 

9:00  AM  Sunday School Breakfast 

8 Henry County Health  Services 

11 Royal’s Game    

12 8:30 AM  Stewardship Meeting 

8:30 AM  Sunday School meeting 

13-16 SBC Convention in Anaheim, CA  Pray for  wisdom and discernment 

19 8:30 AM   Staff Meeting 

MAY STATISTICS 
       Weekly Attendance   Weekly Offering 

5/1/2022-5/7/20223  368 $4,970.00 

5/8/2022-5/14/2022  277 $2,760.00 

5/15/2022-5/21/2022  207 $5,000.00 

5/22/2022-5/28/2022  178 $1,928.00 

Yearly Budget Needed Yearly Budget Received 

$135,297.71 $65,850.13 

Join us as we read God’s Word together! 

Week 22: May 29-June 4-7 Week 23:  Jun 5-11     Week 24:  June 12-18   

 Acts 17    Acts 22    Acts 27  

 Acts 18    Acts 23    Acts 28  

 Acts 19    Acts 24    Romans 1 

 Acts 20    Acts 25    Romans 2 

 Acts 21    Acts 26    Romans 3 

Week 25: June 19-25  Week 26:  June 26-July 2 

 Romans 4    Romans 9 

 Romans 5    Romans 10   

 Romans 6    Romans 11  

 Romans 7    Romans 12 

 Romans 8    Romans 13 

 Financial Report, April 2022  

CASH   

Beginning Balance $172,505.63 

Receipts  $18,523.35 
Disbursements ($14,308.81) 
Bank Balance $176,720.17 

     
Encumbered Funds ($123,600.07) 

     
Net Cash $53,120.10 



Congratulations to Elyse Cooley! 

Elyse recently received the following awards in the show ring: 

Champion Duroc Barrow and 5th Overall Barrow 

And 

Champion in Junior Showmanship. 

We are so proud of you, Elyse! 

Our heart-felt condolences                                                   

to Nathan Bowen and family                                               

on the passing of his father Craig Bowen                      

on Sunday, May 8, 2022. 

Services are at Bethany Baptist Church in Sedalia   

Friday, May 13, 2022. 

Visitation 12:1 PM                                                                 

Funeral 1-2 PM 

Our hearts grieve with Melvina Casteel at the loss of her 

brother Denzil Cooper who  passed away  May 2, 2022. 

Graveside service was held at Laurel Oak Cemetery in 

Windsor Tuesday, May 10, 2022 at 10:00 am. 

Thank you 

Thank you to everyone involved in the Senior Banquet! 

It was wonderful!  From the recognition in church, to the meal, the speaker, the servers,            

everything  was perfect. 

The Nichols Family 

Congratulations to Aubrey Howard who received  first place in the Junior barrels at the 
American Royal Youth Rodeo at Hale Arena.  She competed with top notch rodeo           

contestants from all over the Midwest.  Aubrey won with a time of 15.802.  She will be 
awarded a champion buckle on May 5th during the American Royal Pro Rodeo                   

at Hale Arena. 

We are so proud of you Aubrey1 

Just want to thank you                                                                                                 

and ask the lord to shower you with his blessings! 

Church family-- 

Thank you so much for letting us have our luncheon in the Fellowship Hall after my brother’s funeral.  A special 

thank you to the ladies that provided desserts and helped serve--Darla, Marla, Tammy & Teri.  We appreciated 

Bro. Mike’s assistance and all the prayers from each of you.  You are all so special to us. 

 

Ed & Melvina 



April 26, 2022 

First Baptist Church 

 

Our annual Academic Banquet will be held on Friday, May 6, 2022.  Your generous support is doing much to 

recognize the great students we have at Windsor High School and celebrate their accomplishments.  On behalf 

of all the students to be honored and the staff, let me offer our sincere appreciation. 

We often hear so much about all the negative things happening within schools.  The truth is that the             

overwhelming majority of our students come to school every day and work hard to gain the quality education 

provided them.  Your kind donation will help us recognize and celebrate the accomplishment s of our best and 

brightest students. 

Sincerely,         

Dr. Scott Patrick, Superintendent                                                                                                                                                       

     

Thank you to Brian and Tanya Mefford 

for their presentation about their first-hand experiences in Ukraine since the                          

Russian invasion of the country. 

We appreciated their candor, their love for the country and the people who call 

it home, and for their efforts to get food and medical supplies to those in need. 

Our prayers are with their family members who are still in harm’s way and 

with those who have moved to a safe location but are worried about their 

homes. 

 

 

For those interested in learning more about the efforts led by the Meffords,                          

please go to their website: 

 

www.hu22.org 

 

Donations to their cause may also be made through that website. 

YOUR COMFORTING EXPRESSION OF SYMPATHY WILL        

ALWAYS BE REMEMBERED WITH DEEP GRATITUDE 

Church Family, 

 

 Thank you so much for hosting the lunch after Denzil Cooper’s 

burial. This meant a lot to our family. 

 

The Coopers 



Mark your calendar for these coming events… 

~~Saturday, June 11, 2022     Royals vs Baltimore.  We have 20 seats reserved at              

$26.00/person. Game is at 3:10.  The church bus will be  going.  Call the office to reserve 

your seats as soon as possible so that you can join in on the fun! 

~~Sunday, June 12, 2022, 8:30 AM   Sunday School Teacher meeting 

~~July 18-22 VBS   Plan your vacations for a different week, folks, as we’re going to need 

helpers! 

~~Christian Comedian Paul May will perform at First Baptist Church Friday, July 22nd at 

6:00 PM as a wonderful closing to a week of VBS.  

Dear First Baptist Church fellowship, 

 

Thank you for your generosity and support for Tanya and myself as we work to help Ukrainians  
affected by the war. FBC has been a church home for me since childhood and your warmth and 
willingness to give us an opportunity to speak was greatly appreciated. It was good to see my      
familiar faces and meet new ones. Your hospitality was encouraging to us as we return to Poland 
to continue our work to help Ukrainians.  

 

God bless each of you, 

 

Brian & Tanya Mefford 

Our church mourns the death of Connie Goff 

who passed away May 18, 2022. 

Funeral services were Monday, May 23 at Hadley Funeral Home, and 

burial was at Laurel Oak Cemetery. 

The family suggests contributions to the First Baptist Church for the 

nursery department in care of the funeral home. 

 

 

Congratulations to the following scholarship recipients: 

 

                       Joeli Burkart                     Callie Nichols                                    

~Harold & Mary Mills Scholarship $500     ~Schenewark Larson Scholarship $1000.00 

~Bob Parrack Scholarship $700          

                       Emma Brummit~                                                                       

        Ashley Ebeling        ~Bob Parrack Scholarship $1,000 

~Bob Parrack Scholarship $1,000      Ashtyn Howard                          

~Harold & Mary Mills Scholarship $800    ~Bob Parrack Scholarship $1,000 

      Hayden Howard       Lauryn Micheals 

~FBC Scholarship $1,000      ~FBC Scholarship $1,000 

      Taylor Micheals     

~FBC Scholarship $1,000   We are so proud of all of you!  

       



During the month of June we’re still working to collect  sidewalk 

chalk, sun glasses, headbands, baseball caps, and  water bottles.  

In addition, t-shirts in kids’ sizes 5, 10, and adult small. 

                  May God richly bless you for giving! 

 

VBS 

July 18-22 

 

Mandy, the creative genius behind the crafts at VBS, is hoping 

you will save your cereal and cracker boxes or any other clean 

cardboard box of similar size for a project she has in mind for 

VBS crafts.  You may place them in the basket in the foyer along 

with any donation you might have for Operation Christmas Child! 

The new Women’s Bible Study will start  

Monday, June 13, 4:30-6:00 

 

We will be doing an 8 session study by   

Scarlet Hiltebidel called Anxious scheduled 

to end  August 22nd. 

Cost for the book will be $20.-00 + freight. 

Call Teri at the office before Thursday if 

you would like to join us. 

Summer Lunch Program 
 
We will be preparing and    
passing out lunches on         
Mondays  July 11 - August 15.  
If you can help on any of those  
Mondays, call Janice Walthall 
or Teri in the church office.  
Help us feed all the hungry  
families. 
 

Thank you! 


